CITY COUNCIL

7:00 P.M.



March 5, 2007

Present:  Scott M. Johnson


David Gustafson


James P. Kelly


Pat Kelley


Steven Marolt


Tom Smith, City Administrator


Wayne G. Johnson, City Attorney

Also attending: Jack Swanson; Dave Mealy; Chris & Jon Mattila, Centrury 21

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to approve the consent agenda, item 3 (minutes of February 20, 2007, Council Meeting).  THE MOTION CARRIED

PETITIONS, REQUESTS & COMMUNICATIONS - A fax was received March 2 from the League of MN Cities outlining budget projections coming out of the state; there is current debate on accuracy of numbers.   Grocery wine sales will receive a hearing this session.

FYI - Gitchi Gammi Trail Association is having a bike ride, Aug 18.

A letter and copy of research has been received from David Mealy, questioning the City Attorney’s retainer compared with other cities.  Mayor Johnson said that the retainer would have to be addressed with the past Council, since they approved it.  This has been one of the topics of concerns raised since he took office.  D. Gustafson and T. Smith discussed working with the Mayor as a Personnel Committee to provide independent investigation of subject.  On line access to the League of MN Cities wage and salaries survey is available for review.  J. Kelly identified need to analyze services provided as well as cost analysis.  Mayor Johnson brought up an example that Two Harbors doesn’t provide criminal prosecution; however Silver Bay does.   W. Johonson pointed out that the City Attorney allocation of the annual budget is .9%, a small portion of the budget.   In addition to comparing similar services, the intangible services should also be considered such as the cost benefits of having an attorney who has provided services during the entire history of the city and the fact that we are also a local business which employs three people.  Currently, services are available without the additional costs incurred, if you were to travel to other localities for these services.  Motion S. Marolt, second P. Kelley that the Personnel Committee conduct a comparison study of fees provided to other City Attorneys for similar services.  THE MOTION CARRIED  NEXT AGENDA

W. Johnson stated that in the interest of fairness, consideration should be made to conduct similar comparison studies for all departments.  Further discussion ensued.

DEPARTMENTS

Joint Powers Agreement – W. Johnson contacted the County Attorney and advised that Silver Bay is in basic agreement with the basic draft after errors are corrected.

Senior Citizen Center – Proposal of Rules have been reviewed, approved and signed by the Golden Age Club.  The Golden Age Club leases space at Mary MacDonald at no cost.  

J. Kelly had issues with II (1)  “The premises shall be open to non-members at such times and conditions as set by the Club.  Non-member use may be restricted to two days per week in either the forenoon or afternoon.”  His concern is for equitable use of all senior citizens, since the city is funding it.   After discussion, it was determined that it is an issue of control by the Golden Age Club, the lessee, while still being able to make it available of use by all senior citizens.  During discussion it was stated that if any member of the club is there, the public should be allowed to use it.  W. Johnson will provide additional clarification of Paragraph II (1).  NEXT AGENDA

Motion J. Kelly motion, P. Kelley second to adopt the Senior Citizen Center Proposal of Rules with Paragraph II (1) for Non-Member Use.  THE MOTION CARRIED
J. Swanson brought up a similar but previous issue he had with the Senior Citizen’s Workshop.  Mayor Johnson stated that if any concerns or feelings of welcome are current he should contact M. Guzzo, and Council member or the Mayor.

Agreement for Fire Chief & Compensation – W. Johnson requested clarification regarding 10 hrs/week with compensations of $25/hr; is this as a city employee or a contract.  Mayor Johnson clarified that the intent is not to be an increase of the current salary; it is a contractual agreement.  Sometime in the future, it may become a part of the Assistant Fire Chief position.  W. Johnson will prepare the contract. NEXT AGENDA

OLD BUSINESS

Resolution 2007-#5, Commending the Silver Bay Girl’s Hockey Team has been prepared and submitted.  P.Kelley recommended changing the wording in the second paragraph from “the first” to “their first”.  W. Johnson will incorporate the change.   Motion J. Kelly, second D. Gustafson to adopt Resolution 2007-#5, Commending the Silver Bay Girl’s Hockey Team, as modified.

Roll call vote: Member Gustafson – aye
Member Marolt - aye


       Member J. Kelly – aye 
Member P. Kelly – aye


       Chairman Johnson - aye

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED

Resolution 2007-#6, Authorizing Approval of Engineering Services for Water and Sewer at the Business Park - We are in receipt of two quotes; $7,460 from Michael Miller and $14,920 from S E H.   J. Duresky and T. Smith have reviewed the scope of work and find Michael Miller’s proposal favorable; they recommend that Council awarded the project to Michael Miller and adopt the resolution with the provision that the Public Utilities Commission review it at their meeting Mar 6, 2007.  Motion D. Gustafson, second P. Kelley to adopt Resolution 2007-#6, Authorizing Approval of Engineering Services for Water and Sewer at the Business Park.  W. Johnson will prepare the resolution.  NEXT AGENDA

Roll call vote: Member Gustafson – aye
Member Marolt - aye


       Member J. Kelly – aye 
Member P. Kelly – aye


       Chairman Johnson - aye

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED
 EAST LAKE CLINIC DISTRICT APPOINTMENT – T. Smith researched the last year’s minutes and reported that Pete Schmidt was appointed to this commission April, 2006.  T. Smith will follow up to determine whether he was notified and whether he is still willing to be a member.

St URHO’S DAY PARADE, Saturday, March 17 - Dave Gustafson would like see the whole Council to ride the float.  J. Kelly stated that he will not be able to attend.

FaCeS:  For Children’s Sake - A meeting was held in Two Harbors.  Handout was provided which provides statistics and cost for problems including Out of Home Placement in Lake County alone effecting children…most resulting from alcohol and drugs.  Scott Larson has a presentation that he would make available at any time.  Professionals meet monthly – their message to us is to encourage our law enforcement to continue to participate with them.  

NEW BUSINESS

ALERT SYSTEM - We have a paging system for emergency services; but there currently is no adequate method of notifying citizens of a hazardous situation.  It was discussed that there are potentially hazardous materials transported on a regular basis and that alarm system information should be requested with implementation of a system be considered.  There is a back-up paging system if the county system were to fail.  The current alert system is for two fire trucks driving throughout the city sounding a dual tone siren; that is not a good risk to place our firemen in.  NEXT AGENDA

League of MN Cities has a conference Mar 28-29, Renewing the Partnership in St. Paul.  This is the first time they have had a combined conference with the cities, counties and school systems and expect over 1,000 participants with a wide variety on common needs and goals to provide an untied front to legislation.  Registration fee is $125.  Motion J. Kelly, second P.Kelley that we allow our Council members and Mayor to attend the League of MN Cities Conference, Renewing the Partnership in St Paul, March 28-29, with the usual expenses paid.  THE MOTION CARRIED

Chris Mattila stated that discussion at the last Council meeting was to establish an Ad Hoc Committee with 4 other people to look at assisted living and the Bell Circle site.  She has talked to a few people, but is looking for a council member to be a part of it.  Steve Marolt and Dave Gustafson volunteered to be a part of an Ad Hoc Committee.  

Silver Bay and Surrounding Area Visitor’ Guide - Copies are available.   There was concurrence that the product produced is excellent.

In Nov, Mr. Mealy requested a copy of the billings of Johnson & Morris billings from Nov 05 through Oct 06.  I made two requests; one for the billings and one for the request for the new retainer fee effective January 1, 2007.  On Nov 30 the City Administrator sent a letter to me stating that the materials were available at a charge of $86.91.  Charge was 1.5 hrs of the Administrator’s rate at $32.15/hr; 1.75 hrs of the Deputy Clerk’s rate of $22.11/hr.  I paid the requested amount and received 107 pages in the two requests with 101 pages of the billing material including a duplicate copy of the May 05 billing….99 pages.  In the communications request, I received 6 pages including a 2 page letter dated August 25, 2003 concerning the retainer fee which went into effect Jan, 2004, which I had not requested.  

Mr. Mealy felt that $86.91 was an excessive cost for the two requests (99 and 6 pages).  When I made my request, I provided a copy of the MN Statute, Chapter 13 which states that for 100 or fewer copies the cost should be 25 cents per page.  One hundred pages would then be $25.00; the second request, having been 6 pages would have been $1.50. I, however, was charged the hourly rate of the Administrator and the Deputy Clerk.  On Dec 7, I requested an advisory opinion from the MN Commissioner of Administration; on January 17, the city and I received the opinion that what I was charged was far in excess of what the law allowed and was not in compliance with MN Statute, Chapter 13.  To date, I have not received a refund from the city.   I request that the council provide me with a refund of $60.66 ($86.91 minus $26.75).   Mr. Mealy did not agree with the City Administrators response to the state.  T. Smith stated that the state provided an advisory opinion and he will prepare a response for the next meeting.  NEXT AGENDA

Motion S. Marolt; second J. Kelly to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.  THE MOTION CARRIED


Minutes taken by Mabel Tarlton

___________________________
________________________ 

Scott M. Johnson, Mayor
Tom Smith, City Administrator

